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Manor Royal BID
Our journey so far
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Produced and made possible by the  
Manor Royal BID
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Featured in this issue:

	 Major BID projects completed

	 New Training programme launched

	 CCTV goes live!
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First Word

Of all our events, the Annual 
General Meeting is perhaps the 

most formal. It lasts for just one hour 
on one evening at the end of an 
otherwise fairly ordinary, but busy 
working day.  

It would be easy to dismiss our AGM 
and ignore its significance. That would 
be to miss the point. It provides an 
opportunity to elect from our number 

those of us we want to help run the 
Manor Royal BID, whose responsibility 
it is to ensure that the Business Plan 
we voted for is faithfully delivered and 
things are done in the right way.  

The BID has a duty of responsibility 
and our AGM is the epitome of this 
duty.  Everything the BID does is 
recorded, reported and made publicly 
available for all to see.  Anyone may 
read the Annual Report and Accounts 
online which honestly and faithfully 
records how the BID Levy is spent on 
projects and activities designed and 
delivered to move us ever closer to 
our goal of improving the trading and 
working environment.   

The AGM also provides an opportunity 
to reflect on our successes and, yes, 
sometimes to share some short-
comings. We all have them. But what 
is most satisfying is to commit for the 

record the progress we continue to 
make, to share and to recognise it.  

Do take the chance to read the Annual 
Report and take in the content of this 
issue of Manor Royal News which, in 
many respects, is the full report of the 
Manor Royal BID since we started in 
June 2013, focusing the centre pages 
on our projects.  

We’ve achieved much, there is still a lot 
to do but I hope you are happy with the 
progress being made and perhaps next 
year, attendance will increase more, if 
you can to spend just one hour, on one 
evening at the end of another ordinary 
working day, to attend our AGM. After 
all, it’s your BID – be part of it.

Yours

Trevor Williams  
Chairman, MRBD Limited

Chairman’s Message

There are lots of privileges that come 
with being the Leader of West 

Sussex County Council and one of the 
very best is the sheer variety of people 
it allows me to meet in any given week.

I was delighted to be invited up to Manor 
Royal in September to join the official 
celebrations marking the Gateway Three 
and Sign Wayfaring projects.

For me, these projects truly represent 
what can be achieved by great 
partnership working and it was inspiring 
to see the difference they are making to 
this very important business community, 
and to learn more about the exciting 
future plans that are in the pipeline.

I believe we have a good and strong 
economy in West Sussex, but there 
is a very important role that we need 
to play as a county council to make 
it even better and even stronger. So 
it is important for us to engage with 
businesses to ensure we understand, 
and where possible, respond to  
their needs. 

That is why we have worked closely 
with Manor Royal over the years, 
initially on its first BID and that work 
continues now throughout the process 
for the second BID. 

It’s been really good to see what has 
been achieved and delivered over that 
time and those successes are a credit 
to the dedicated people who have 
worked so very hard on behalf of all the 
businesses at Manor Royal to improve 
this area.

Manor Royal is very important to 
our county and provides a range of 
employment by well-respected and 
global companies. It’s also home to a lot 
of SMEs, which are just as important to 
the strength of our economy and must 
also be supported to thrive. 

So West Sussex County Council remains 
committed to working with businesses 
like those in Manor Royal - and across 
Crawley and the wider county. 

What’s been achieved at Manor Royal 
through the Gateway Three and Sign 
Wayfaring project is just one really 
successful example of what can be 
achieved when different organisations 
work together.

Thank you for inviting me to be a part 
of the celebrations. I recognise the 
crucial part Manor Royal BID plays to the 
economy of Crawley and West Sussex 
and look forward to our partnership 
working continuing to deliver even more 
improvements in the future.

Louise Goldsmith 
Leader West Sussex County Council

In My Opinion
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Steve Sawyer with Katy Bourne, Sussex Police 

& Crime Commissioner and Giles York, Chief 

Constable, Sussex Police

BID News Round-up 

The BID company, MRBD Limited, 
held its latest AGM on Thursday 29 

September at the Premier Inn in Fleming 
Way.  This was the third AGM of the BID 
Company that came into being on June 
2013 following a vote from businesses 
that led to its formation.

Trevor Williams and Keith Pordum  
were formally reappointed whilst Tony 
Maynard of CGG was elected to the 
Board of Directors on a show of hands.

The Manor Royal BID is now past its 
half-way point of its first five year 
term and many of its projects are 
being delivered.  The work of the BID 
is informed by an agreed business 
plan that companies based on Manor 
Royal have voted for, and the AGM is 
an important event where the progress 
against the plan is discussed and 
accounted for.

Chairman Trevor Williams said:  

“The outlook for the Manor Royal BID 
remains positive.  We have significant 
support from the local business 
community which is now seeing the 
benefits of our team’s work to improve 
the trading environment of the premier 
mixed-use business district in West 
Sussex. Good progress has been made 
on a number of initiatives and we 
continue to leverage investment from 
third party sources. There is still much 
to do, but I am confident that with the 
continued support from our partners, we 
will achieve the goals as set out in our 
business plan.”

A project to enhance security around 
our business district has been 

completed thanks to a collaboration 
between the Manor Royal BID, Sussex 
Police and West Sussex County Council.  
A combination of CCTV and ANPR 
(Automatic Number Plate Recognition) 
cameras have been positioned at 
strategic locations to give enhanced 
coverage and security across  
Manor Royal.  

The project was initiated last year by 
the BID in response to feedback that 
security was a priority for businesses. 
While Manor Royal does not suffer from 
high levels of reported crime compared 
to other areas, the lack of area-wide 
security measures has been a concern.  

Monitored 24/7, these cameras make 
our area a ‘harder target’ for criminal 
activity and complement Manor Royal 
Business Watch.  The data collected 
can be used by intelligence teams 
enabling the police to target known 
offenders.  Their vehicles can be 
monitored in real time and police 
resources can be intelligently deployed 
to make an intervention if needed.   

Where a crime is reported, the 
investigation teams may also use the 
data collected to identify any suspect 
through the use of advanced  
analytical products.   

The Manor Royal BID and Sussex Police 
have a strong partnership approach to 
crime prevention and reduction and 
both parties are serious in their intent 
to work together to prevent and  
detect crime.  

Sussex Police & Crime Commissioner 
Katy Bourne said:  “This is about using 
the latest technology to not only 
detect and deter crime but ensure 
police resources are used intelligently. 
Sussex Police is leading the way in 
the use of new technology and this 
partnership approach will act as a 
template not only for other areas 
across our county but also for policing 
business districts up and down the 
country. I commend partners on their 
innovative approach to tackling crime.”

With so many new developments 
taking place around Manor Royal, 

we wanted to produce an information 
folder to welcome new people to our 
business district.  Featuring plenty 
of information about the local area, 
the folder also includes key facts 
about Manor Royal, local services and 
contacts, plus information directly 
about the BID - of course!   

As well as being extremely useful for 
new arrivals, we hope the information 
pack will also have big benefits for 
agents too. Visit the BID website to 
see the online version.

Are you part of the FREE Manor Royal Business Watch Scheme?   
To find out more, email info@cgbw.org.uk.

Want to find out more?   Download 
the latest Manor Royal BID Annual 
Report from the BID website.

High-Tech Security Cameras Installed

Information 
Pack Launched

AGM Held
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Tickets are fast running out for 
this year’s ‘Manor Royal Matters’ 

business conference, designed 
exclusively for senior representatives 
from Manor Royal companies, landlords, 
developers and BID partners.  

Taking place at the Sandman Signature 
London Gatwick Hotel, this half day 
event features experts discussing 
topics related to all the big issues 
including the economy, airport 
expansion and the future of  
the BID!

Speakers include Stewart Wingate, 
CEO, Gatwick Airport, newly appointed 
Nick Smales, Director of Economy, 
Planning and Place for West Sussex 
County Council and Dr Julie Grail, 

Managing Director of The BIDs 
Business.  Jonathan Sharrock, CEO 
of Coast to Capital LEP will lead a 
discussion on BREXIT and the  
local economy.

Trevor Williams and Steve Sawyer 
will be revealing the findings of the 
BID’s mid-term survey and leading 
discussions about what businesses are 
saying should be the future priorities 
of BID 2.

Meet potential customers, suppliers, 
friends and colleagues – Manor Royal 
Matters is designed to maximize your 
time networking and meeting the 
people who are important to you.

Better still – it’s free to attend!

Upcoming Events

Manor Royal Matters Conference

Book your 
place without 
delay via the 
BID website.
Tickets on a first-
come-first-served 
basis exclusively 
for Manor Royal 
based companies.

Meet experts & influencers
There will be opportunities to network with like-minded attendees and 
interact with our expert speakers.

Get informed
Leave the conference with the latest information on the BIG issues 
affecting business today 

Have your say
Be involved with the Manor Royal BID and get your voice heard on the 
issues that matter to you!

BID Matters: The future of the 
Manor Royal BID, led by Steve 
Sawyer, Executive Director

Economic Matters: Expert panel 
discussion on BREXIT and the 
opportunities and threats to the 
wider and local economy, led by 
Jonathan Sharrock, Chief Executive, 
Coast to Capital LEP

Transport and Infrastructure 
Matters: A discussion of the 
outcomes from the recent Travel 
and Transport Study, what 
solutions are being proposed and 
the implications and improvements 
being suggested for Manor Royal 
with an opportunity to comment 
and influence, led by Jeremy Taylor, 
Manor Royal BID Board Member

Break-out Sessions:

Why Attend?

Stewart Wingate,
Chief Executive Officer, Gatwick Airport

Nick Smales,
Director of Economy, Planning and 
Place for West Sussex County Council

Dr Julie Grail,
Managing Director, The BIDs Business

Steve Sawyer,
Executive Director, Manor Royal BID

Trevor Williams,
Site Director of Thales UK and  
Manor Royal BID Chairman

Our speakers include:
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At the heart of the BID is a 
Business Plan. The Business Plan 

is a promise. A promise to make a 
difference in ways that matter and in 
ways decided by those businesses of 
Manor Royal who, in 2013, voted in the 
postal ballot that led to the creation of 
the Manor Royal BID.

The following pages describe the 
highlights from the first three and a 

bit years of the BID. They describe 
how the BID has become a focal point 
for delivering new services, improving 
the infrastructure, bringing businesses 
together, building a cohesive 
community with a singular focus, 
lobbying for change and establishing 
strong partnership working with local 
authorities and the police that has 
made a tangible difference to  
Manor Royal Business District. 

Projects Special Feature

Introduction

Local employers and public officials 
gathered last month to mark the 

completion of works to transform one 
of Manor Royal Business District’s 
main entrances, including the creation 
of an impressive landmark sculpture 
commissioned by the BID.

The improvements began earlier this 
year at the roundabout site, which is 
on London Road at the junction with 
Betts Way and Fleming Way near to 
Astral Towers.  The project was led 
by the Manor Royal BID team, after 
consulting with local employers,  
who were given a big say on the  
new artwork.

The new and original sculpture was 
designed by Allen Scott Landscape 
Architecture and has the dual purpose 
of being both a way-marker and 
an artistic tribute to Manor Royal’s 
business and industrial traditions. If 
you hadn’t noticed, it depicts a super-
sized “M” synonymous with the Manor 

Royal brand and stands 9 metres high 
by 20 metres wide!

The design is inspired by engineering 
and manufacturing in its construction 
and use of materials while reflecting 
aspects of nature, created by different 
sized perforations on the cladding to 
imprint images of trees. In keeping 
with Crawter’s Brook, the sculpture is 
made from a galvanised steel frame 
of geometric design and clad in corten 
steel panels. 

The BID team collaborated with 
West Sussex County Council and 
Crawley Borough Council as part of 
ongoing efforts to upgrade our local 
environment, ensuring it remains  
one of the South East’s premier  
mixed-use business locations. 

Landmark Sculpture Unveiled 

“Whether people are driving 
past or see the location from 
their office window, we hope 
the new landmark will enhance 
their view and remind them 
of our rich heritage here at 
Manor Royal Business District. 
This is an excellent example 
of how collaboration between 
the private and public sectors 
can improve the aesthetic 
appearance of a location.” 
Trevor Williams, Chairman 
of Manor Royal BID and Site 
Director of Thales UK.  

Have you noticed the new 
signage and directions around 
the business district?  The BID 
team listened to businesses 
when they said that there was 
a need to improve the quality 
of signage across our business 
district.  Hot off the press – The 
project has just been announced 
as being a contender for a 
national awards scheme!

Hot off the Press:




